EDITOR OF THE WILSON BULLETIN GEORGE A. HALL

Department of Chemistry West Virginia University Morgantown, West Virginia 26506

EDITORIAL ADVISORY BOARD

WILLIAM C. DILGER WILLIAM W. H. GUNN WILLIAM A. LUNK ANDREW J. MEYERRIECKS ROBERT W. NERO KENNETH C. PARKES RAYMOND A. PAYNTER, JR. GLEN E. WOOLFENDEN

ORNITHOLOGICAL LITERATURE EDITOR

OLIN SEWALL PETTINGILL, JR.

Laboratory of Ornithology, Cornell University, Ithaca, N.Y. 14851

SUCCESTIONS TO AUTHORS

Manuscripts intended for publication in The Wilson Bulletin should be neatly typewritten, double-spaced, and on one side only of good quality white paper. Tables should be typed on separate sheets. Before preparing these, carefully consider whether the material is best presented in tabular form. Where the value of quantitative data can be enhanced by use of appropriate statistical methods, these should be used. Follow the AOU Check-list (Fifth Edition, 1957) insofar as scientific names of United States and Canadian birds are concerned unless a satisfactory explanation is offered for doing otherwise. Use species names (binomials) unless specimens have actually been handled and subsequently identified. Summaries of major papers should be brief but quotable. Where fewer than five papers are cited, the citations may be included in the text. All citations in "General Notes" should be included in the text. Follow carefully the style used in this issue in listing the literature cited; otherwise, follow the "Style Manual for Biological Journals" (1964. AIBS). Photographs for illustrations should be sharp, have good contrast, and be on gloss paper. Submit prints unmounted and attach to each a brief but adequate legend. Do not write heavily on the backs of photographs. Diagrams and line drawings should be in black ink and their lettering large enough to permit reduction. Authors are requested to return proof promptly. Extensive alterations in copy after the type has been set must be charged to the author.

A WORD TO MEMBERS

The Wilson Bulletin is not as large as we want it to be. It will become larger as funds for publication increase. The Society loses money, and the size of the Bulletin is cut down accordingly, each time a member fails to pay dues and is put on the "suspended list." Postage is used in notifying the printer of this suspension. More postage is used in notifying the member and urging him to pay his dues. When he does finally pay he must be reinstated in the mailing list and there is a printer's charge for this service. The Bulletin will become larger if members will make a point of paying their dues promptly.

NOTICE OF CHANGE OF ADDRESS

If your address changes, notify the Society immediately. Send your complete new address to the Treasurer, William A. Klamm, 2140 Lewis Drive, Lakewood, Ohio 44107. He will notify the printer.

PLAN TO ATTEND THE 1969 ANNUAL MEETING

The 1969 meetings of the Wilson Ornithological Society and the Virginia Society of Ornithology will be held jointly from Thursday to Sunday, 1 May through 4 May at the College of William and Mary, Williamsburg, Virginia. The College is the sponsoring organization for this joint meeting. The chairman of the local committee for arrangements is Dr. Mitchell A. Byrd, 106 John Millington Life Sciences Building, College of William and Mary, Williamsburg, Virginia.

The meeting will open Thursday evening with a program devoted to the life and work of Mark Catesby, the colonial naturalist, to be followed by a coffee hour in the Dodge Room of Phi Beta Kappa Hall. The paper sessions will be held on Friday and Saturday with early morning trips to local areas. Sunday field trips are planned to Seashore State Park, Craney Island, and to one of the Eastern Shore barrier islands if interest warrants. Members and guests may wish to arrange tours of the restored area of Colonial Williamsburg.

The Statler Hilton will be the headquarters and the location of the Annual Banquet. Other nearby accommodations will be the John Yancey Motor Hotel, Mt. Vernon Motor Lodge, and Howard Johnson's Motor Lodge. The Holiday Inn, Heritage Inn, Minuet Manor Motel, Williamsburg Lodge and Williamsburg Inn are also convenient to the campus. A complete list of Williamsburg motels and inns may be obtained from the chairman of the committee on local arrangements. In view of the heavy visitation to Colonial Williamsburg in April and May, members are urged to make reservations several months in advance.

IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR SUBSCRIBERS TO THE WILSON BULLETIN

The annual subscription price (for non-member and institutional subscribers) has been increased from \$5 to \$6. This increase takes effect for all subscriptions to Volume 81, 1969, and for those subscriptions which will end with one of the numbers of Volume 81. It should be noted by members of the Society that their membership dues, which include a subscription to The Wilson Bulletin, have not been increased.

RECEIVEL

JAN 28 1969

GAME DIVISION